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Editor's Corner

This issue of the Newsletter is a little short,
but hey, we have pictures!!! Its a busy time of the
year and actually, very few of you sent in any­
thing!!! At the last CCPA meeting in Montrose, I
announced that after 2 years, I was ready to pass
the job of Newsletter Editor on to someone else.
Well, since the March meeting, we have had no
takers for the job! Really, I cannot understand
why. The pay is great, good benefits, and those
court-side Nuggets tickets worked out great. I
especially enjoyed the use of the CCPA Executive
Condo at Belfield, North Dakota. Again, if any of
you are interested in this job, please let me or
Kevin Black know. The next Newsletter is due out
in November, 1994. This really is my last one!

Ron Rood

Ward Weakley Book Sale
At the meeting in Montrose, we brought in

over $500 for the Weakley Scholarship Fund.
Good job for a great cause!!!!!!!

June, 1994

President's Corner

Looking back to our most recent annual
meeting in Montrose, I think most of you would
agree that it must rank as one of the outstanding
successes in CCPA's brief history. Many thanks are
extended to Susan Chandler, Alan Reed and the
staff of Alpine Archaeological Consultants for thei r
efforts in organizing the meeting. Special thanks
also to Sally Crum and Karen Brockman for putt­
ing together the symposium, as well as to all of our
symposium participants for making this event such
a valuable experience for us all. Hopefully, CCPA
will be following up on some of the suggestions
made during the symposium, but more about in a
minute.

First, I'd like to congratulate all our new
board members, both on their successful election
and especially for agreeing to run for their posi­
tions when solicited. Finding members willing to
put in the time to make CCPA work is always a
challenge, so thanks also are in order to those on
the ballot who were not elected.

Speaking of the Executive Committee,
we'll be having our summer meeting this year on
july 9 at noon in the Hotel Colorado in Glenwood
Springs. One topic for discussion will be options
for updating the RP-3 contexts, now a decade old.
We'll also be examining the Native American
consultation issues brought up at the annual
meeting. One possible outcome may be the forma­
tion of a committee to explore ways to streamline
the process to everyone's benefit. Another possibil­
ity is to create a Native American position on our
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Executive Committee, a move which would neces­
sitate a bylaws change. As a
first gesture, we will be "illviting several Native
American representatives to our upcoming summer
meeting as an introduction to the workings of
CCPA.· I envision many spirited discussions on
how we can best accomplish our goals in these
matters, and your input would be welcomed.

Marilyn Martorano informs me that the
CCPA brochure is nearly ready for distribution.
We'll be starting with production of 500 brochures
to gage the demand before proceeding with any
larger printings. Distribution of the first 500 also
will be discussed at the summer meeting, but any
ideas you have in this regard would be appreciat­
ed.

CCPA is saddened by the recent passing of
Marie Wormington. Dr. Wormington died recently
at her home in Denver and she will be missed by
the anthropological community here in Colorado
and throughout the world.

Finally, please note that we still do not
have a volunteer to take over the Newsletter Editor
position from Ron Rood. This is a vital function of
CCPA and deserves your consideration. Help Ron
out if you can.

Until next time, have a great field season!

Kevin Black

THERE WILL BE A TRIBUTE TO DR. MARIE
WORMINGTON ON JULY 11,1994 AT 5:30P.M.
AT RICKETSON AUDITORIUM-DENVER MUS­
EUM OF NATURAL HISTORY. THIS TRIBUTE IS
BEING ORGANIZED BY CCPA, CAS, COLO­
RADO HISTORICAL SOCIETY, AND THE DEN­
VER MUSEUM OF NATURAL HISTORY.

Book Note: The National Park Service recently
released a publication by Susan L. Henry, "Protect­
ing Archeological Sites on Private Lands" which
describes various conservation methods for threat­
ened sites including land use regulations, zoning
restrictions, easements, site stewardship programs,
etc. Copies of the book can be obtained from Ms.
Henry at the Interagency Resources Division, Suite
250, National Park Service, P.O. Box 37127,
Washington, D.C. 20013-7127.

Current Research

Western State College is preparing for
another field season at the Tenderfoot site, 5GN­
1835 located just outside of the town of Gunnison.
This years field school will be under the direction
of Ronald Rood an Dr. Mark Stiger of Western
State. The Tenderfoot site is a multi-component
camp with radiocarbon dates ranging from 8000 to
2000 BP with most of the dates clustering around
6000 BP. This seasons work will be focused on
continued surface collection and mapping, block
excavation, and a search for houses! In addition to
Western State students, members of the Chipeta
and Hurst Chapters of CAS and elementary and
junior high students from Montrose and Gunnison
will be helping with the fieldwork. Research at the
Tenderfoot site is being funded by Western State
College, the Colorado Historical Society, and by
the City of Gunnison.

The Anth­
ropology
Depart­
ment at
Western
State is
currently
con d -

u c tin g Sample of points from the Ten­
test exca- derfoot site
vations
o n a
small lithic scatter on the Gunnison National Forest
above Lake City, Colorado. This site was damaged
by logging activity after it was identified during a
Forest Service sponsored inventory of the timber
sale area. The site consists of a surface expression
of 50 flakes including cherts and obsidian. To
date, testing has revealed buried artifacts and
discrete activity areas. Western is also involved in
a project, partially funded by the Colorado Histori­
cal Society Gambling Fund, to source lithic raw
material areas, including obsidian source areas in
and around the Gunnison Basin.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS
CCPA BROCHURES WILL SOON BE
READY!!!CONTACT MARILYN MARTORANO
FOR MORE INFORMATION.

PECOS CONFERENCE TO BE AT MESA VERDE
AUGUST 18-21,1994.

PLAINS CONFERENCE, NOVEMBER 2-6, 1994,
LUBBOCK TEXAS.

ARPA News
Geoffrey Schlittgen, of Durango was

caught stealing an Anasazi bowl from BLM lands
and was indicted by a federal grand jury in April.
Schlittgen's vehicle was confiscated and he faces
up to $250,000 in fines. BLM ranger Lanny Wag­
ner actually caught Schlittgen take the bowl. Good
Job Lannyl!lI!

Eatin' on the CRM Road: There is a new Chinese
place in Vernal, Utah and from the reports I get
from a MAC crew, the food is pretty good. Also,
for a good time, hit the A&W in Gunnsion for the
Friday night fish fry.

New Members

Christopher Hanks (V)

P.O. Box 392
Cripple Creek, Colorado 80813
Charles Murphy (A)
P.O. Box 791
Leadville, Colorado 80461
Joanne M. Sanfilippo (V)

5205 E. Cortland Bouldevard, #153
Flagstaff, AZ 86004
Carl Spath (V)

Box 1164
Eagle, Colorado 81631
Eden Welker (A)
1090-A Milo Circle
Lafayette, Colorado 80026
Barbara Till Whiton (V)

Great West Services
P.O. Box 222
Louviers, Colorado 80131

Thanks to everyone ~who attended the Native
American Consult"i~n and Archaeology sympo­
sium at this year's cl{lnual meeting! It was a great
success and we had a big turn-out. Our speakers
enjoyed the meeting and felt it was very construc­
tive and informative. I made a few new friends
and learned a great deal. Thanks to Alpine
Archaeological Consultants for hosting the meet­
ing and special thanks to Sally Crum for her
support and organizational help. See you all at
the next annual meeting.

Karen Brockman

JOB ANNOUNCEMENT
Western State College of Colorado is seeking a
temporary Instructor of Anthropology. A Masters
is required; a Ph.D. or ABD is preferred. The
sU,ccessful candidate will teach classes during fall,
winter, and spring semesters. Class topics are
open to any field of anthropology. The successful
candidate may also participate during the summer
archaeological field school and field trip or the
winter archaeological laboratory analysis.

Western State College of Colorado is a small
undergraduate liberal arts institution located in
rural western Colorado. At Western, students may
major in geology with an emphasis in anthropolo­
gy or they may minor in anthropology. There is
one anthropologist in the Department of Sciences.
Western emphasizes field experience with an
active summer field school and a field trip in
archaeology.

Please send a resume; the names, addresses, and
phone numbers of three references; and a letter of
application describing research background and
proposed class topics to Anthropology, Western
State College, Gunnison, Colorado, 81231. Scree­
ning of applications will begin August 1, 1994,
and continue until the position is filled.

Western State College is an Affirmative Action/Eq­
ual Opportunity Employer
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lO-Year-old Gets Degree in Anthropology
Michael Kearney is 10 and he just earned

his SA in Anthropology from the University of
South Alabama. He finished with a GPA of 3.6.
He wants to attend graduate school and has ambi­
tions of hosting his own Game Show.

Silent Auction
What a haul!! The silent auction at the last

CCPA meeting in Montrose worked out great and
we raised over $1000 for CCPA. Further, no
injuries were reported!!

)'1&,,:'

Name The Archaeologist: Who is the individual in the Nixon mask
working on the Checkers site near Blue Mesa Dam?

COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHAEOLOGISTS
TREASURER'S REPORT - FISCAL YEAR 1993-1994

March 31, 1994

This constitutes the CCPA Treasurer's report for Fiscal Year 1993-1994. Income and expenses, activity in the
Ward Weakly Memorial Fund, and membership for FY 1993-1994 are summarized below. A financial report
is attached.

Income and Expenses

CCPA receipts and disbursements for FY 1993-1994 to date are summarized. The bank balance at the close
of the fiscal year on March 31, 1994 is $8,352.45, which includes $6,289.84 in the general fund and
$2,063.61 in the Ward Weakly Memorial Fund (WWMF). Receipts for the year total $8,404.97, and
disbursements equal $6,183.69, for a positive balance of $2,221.28. General fund receipts total $7,708.17
and disbursements total $5,809.69, for a balance of $1,897.48.

Total receipts include dues ($1,480.00), contributions to the WWMF ($1,137.80), book sales ($511.53), interest
($145.99L annual meeting registration ($2,671.00), fund raising event (1238.25), registration for the historical
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archaeology workshop ($325.00), meeting banquet payments (871.50), meeting parking-1993 meeting ($4.00),
and deposits totalling $19.90 the purpose of which is presently unknown for a total income of $8,404.97.
It should be noted here that income amounts reflect the registrations for two annual meetings and the historical
archaeology workshop.

Disbursements are largely attributable to annual meeting costs ($2467.53), annual meeting guest travel
($862.32), WWMF scholarship awards ($815.00), newsletter production ($519.83), a contribution to the
Archaeological Awareness Week poster ($500.00), postage ($436.75), and Executive Meeting expense
($266.01). Other expenses include phone ($55.82), printing ($7.25), bank charges ($82.00), sales tax ($15.18),
licenses ($146.00), and late filing penalty ($10.00). Total disbursements during the fiscal year were $6,183.69.
Ward Weakly Memorial Fund
A $1,740.81 balance was brought forward. The WWMF received $1,137.80 in donations during the 1993­
1994 fiscal year. A total of $815.00 was awarded, leaving $2,063.61 in the fund.
Membership

A total of 118 people paid dues during the 1993-1994 fiscal year. These include 103 voting and charter
voting members, and 15 associate members. The four fellows are not required to pay dues.

Twenty-three voting and associate members did not renew their membership from the 1991-1992 year. These
names were purged from the membership roster in November 1993. Several of these have renewed their
membership for 1994-1995.

At the close of the fiscal year, eighty-five members had paid their dues for 1993-1994.

Respectfu Ily subm itted,

Jane L. Anderson
CCPA Treasurer

Financial Report
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists

4/1/93 - 3/31/94

General Fund
Balance Brought Forward
Credits

Total
Debits

General Fund Balance

WWMF Balance Brought Forward
WWMF Credits

WWMF Awards

WWMF Balance

Total-Balance WWMF & General

$4,391.36
$7,708.17

$12,099.53
$5,809.69

$6,289.84

$1,740.81
$1,137.80

$2,878.61
$815.00

$2,063.61

$8,353.45
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Cash on Hand - Money Mkt Acct
Unfound posting error

$8,352.45
$1.00

Deposits
Checks

$8,845.97
$6,624.69

$8,353.45

$2221.28

Credits: Debits:

$7.25
$0.00

$0.00
$15.18

$436.75
$55.82

$82.00
$519.83

Postage
Telephone

Printing
Supplies

BankChgs
Newsletter
MiscMail
SalesTax
MeetingExp $2,467.53

ExecMeetExp $266.01
OthComExp $0.00

GuestTray $862.32
WWMFAwards $815.00
SpecFunc $500.00
Licenses $146.00
Penalty $10.00

$19.90

$1,480.00
$145.99

$1,137.80
$511.53

$1,238.25
$325.00

$2,671.00
$871.50

$4.00

Dues
Interest
WdWklyFnd
BookSales
GenFndRais
HistArch
MeetReg
MeetMeal
MeetPark
Amount to
Balance

Total Credits $8,404.97 Total Debits $6,183.69

Net (Credits less Debits) $2221.28

:.
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COLORADO COUNCIL OF
PROFESSIONAL ARCHAOLOGISTS

COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHAEOLOGISTS
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

MONTROSE, COLORADO
MARCH 4, 1994

Attendees: Kevin Black (President), Bruce Bradley (Past
President), Jeff Eighmy (Vice President/president Elect), Deb
Angulski (Secretary), Jeanne Mobley-Tanaka (Treasurer), Rand
Gruebel (Director), Sally Crum (Director), Mike Metcalf (Director),
Meg Van Ness (out-going Secretary), Angela Schwab (out-going
Director), Gordy Tucker (File system report), Bob Brunswig
(Education committee Chairman) and Rosemary Sucec (survey for
membership) .

President Kevin Black called the meeting to order at approximately
12: 30 pm. He announced that the out-going treasurer, Jenny
Anderson, would stay on until the books were closed out at the end
of March and then would pass them on to the new treasurer, Jeanne
Mobley-Tanaka. It is also the Treasurer's job to keep an updated
list of the membership. This should be printed in the next
newsletter.

The outgoing Directors are Al Kane and Angela Schwab. Sally Crum
and Mike Metcalf have one more year remaining as Directors. New
Directors are Rand Gruebel and Carol Gleichman. They have been
elected for two year terms.

FILE SYSTEM REPORT - Gordy Tucker

Gordy does not think that the records are complete. We may want to
make another solicitation to the membership to make sure everyone
has turned over all appropriate records or files.

Kevin suggested that we put together a master list of all
newsletters. The suggestion was made to produce a duplicate set of
newsletters and minutes and to keep one set at the SHPO office.

The Denver Public Library (DPL) will organize the material. We
will have a contact with the DPL.

A majority vote, and written approval, of the Executive Committee
will be required when someone wants to access certain materials,
such as proceedings of the ethics committee. The Secretary will be
the point of contact for this request and written approval will be
from the President. Thi.s material is already sorted in the "Ethics
Proceeding File."



Debra Angulski
Secretary

SURVEY ON ANTHROPOLOGY OF ARCHAEOLOGISTS - Rosemary Sucec

Rosemary would like to use the CCPA mailing list to distribute her
survey. She will pUblish her findings in the newsletter.

COMMITTEE ON STUDENT INTERNSHIPS - Gordy Tucker

Cal Jennings and Kay Adams are also on this committee. They would
like to query other states to see if they have programs like this
and how they work. Gordy thought that they would do more research
and have something more to present at next year's meeting. Crow
Canyon has a program like this and has people compete
internationally. Mike Metcalf uses local college students and then
pays them a little less. Also CSU, CU, and Metropolitan State
College have programs, but students are not eligible for pay if
they are receiving course credit. Gordy asked if the CCPA was
still interested in pursuing this and the consensus was yes. Gordy
will continue to pursue.

EDUCATION COMMITTEE - Bob Brunswig

The committee is planning on having next year's Education
Conference at Fort Lewis College. He asked for opinions as to what
would be a good time of the year. The consensus was that it should
probably be in the winter of 1995, so as not to conflict with the
Annual meeting. The Annual meeting will probably be held the first
weekend of March, 1995.

OTHER BUSINESS

The committee voted to use the color blue for the CCPA brochure.
There will be 500 copies printed, hopefully on recycled paper.

The funds from the silent auction will go to the general fund.

We will look into raising the dues thi~ year.

The next Executive committee meeting will be held on Saturday, July
9, 1994, at the Hotel Colorado in Glenwood springs.

Respectfully SUbmitted,




